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by Petya Stavreva (PPE-DE)
to the Commission

Subject: The discharge of gases in Stara Zagora, Bulgaria

According to official sources, the discharge of gases in the city of Stara Zagora and the region began
in 2004. Numerous studies have found that the city has been exposed to hydrogen chloride, hydrogen
sulphide and nitrogen dioxide. Research has demonstrated the presence of heavy metals and
chemicals in plants, animals and in the soil. An increase in the incidence of serious respiratory and
pulmonary diseases has been registered in the city and its surroundings.

The various ministries and institutions contradict each other in their statements regarding the source
of the discharges. As early as 2004 an ad hoc parliamentary committee of inquiry was set up, but its
report was inconclusive.

Ministers from the Sax-Coburg Gotha cabinet pointed to the Maritsa Iztok energy complex as the
culprit. Residents of the region, however, as well as representatives of political and non-governmental
organisations, suggest that at the Zmeevo military base (which is in the immediate vicinity of Stara
Zagora) conventional arms tests are carried out, as well as the unregulated disposal of fuels and
ammunition, both of which result in the escape of gases.

The current government has not finalised its investigations either and the causes of the pollution
remain unclear.

The subject of this gas pollution in Stara Zagora is of the utmost importance, as it affects the health
and the future of a region with more than 500 000 residents.

Can the Commission set up an independent expert committee whose task it would be to accurately

establish the causes of the release of gases in Stara Zagora, with a view to finding a national solution
for their elimination?
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